MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2ND AUGUST 2017

APOLOGIES
Ian Phillips, Paul Beardshaw, Brian Bennett, Jim Beskow, Roger Monks, Jon Sowersby.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the July 2017 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The Chairman reported that the electric socket box under the veranda has been repaired and another socket added which has been certificated, the Chairman also stated that the boxes are expensive and that care should be given when opening and closing them.

J and A have looked at the toilet block roof and advised that a waterproof membrane to be used to cover fully a cost quote is to follow.

The internal walls should be rubbed down and repainted; an offer of wall papering has been made though after consideration there would be a risk of mould affecting the wall paper. Plastic walls are very expensive.
The Chairman has made a certificate for free membership up to 2019 as a raffle prize; this would both benefit a current member with a full year or a non member with a free 6 month period.
Bob cat and roller update has not currently progressed due to adverse weather.

John Jenkinson mentioned that he was unable to obtain a minibus due to the company being fully booked due to bank holiday.

TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer gave a full report on the current financial situation of the society, with 188 full members and 41 juniors. Income from memberships, web sales and catering total £1,058.40 and expenses including  Opus electric, catering, tree pruning, weed killer  and new equipment ; total £1,376.60. Leaving the society in a good financial position with £10,928.14
EVENTS
The Chairman gave a report on the events in the absence of the Events and Publicity Officer, the MPBA Nationals saw 70 boats on the water, 60 trucks on the track and 15 rock crawlers it was a very successful weekend judging by the catering.
The Club Sunday went well.

Open Weekend should see more people on the Sunday, meals such as breakfasts may not be available but burgers, sandwiches etc should be and that all the hard work and effort is very much appreciated.

Everyone attending the Driffield steam rally has their wristbands and anyone would like to go and support still can, although will have to pay on the day.
NADS will see fewer members due to the world’s championships. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The membership secretary is stepping down this year and Mick Sugden has been co opted in post till the AGM when the position becomes available.

The Chairman gave thanks to anyone who attended David Shimmin’s funeral and mentioned that he was the account overseer, this position has been offered to John Foster and thanks have been given to him for stepping in.
The Chairman stated that membership cards must be carried at all times whilst at the lake, signs will be made and posted up as a reminder, and open days will allow the public entry.
Lanyards and card holders will become available in the near future and will need to be worn starting with committee members.

It was asked if a temporary membership holder should be given the gate combination, this has been confirmed that the combination is not to be given out and that only a full member can open or lock the gates at end of the day. 

Setting up for the open weekend will start at 9am on the Friday, to put up bunting, flags and sign posts and ensuring the site is tidied up. Boat owners will be required to move their cars, Ian Phillips will position his car and everyone else should follow suit.
The club house now has the trustee and committee members’ photos on display.
The Secretary has open weekend leaflets available for anyone wishing to display some.
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